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10th May 2019 
 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 

Weekly Newsletter 

Class Attendance Award for week ending 3rd May 2019 

  Attendance Minutes Late 

First Year 3 100% 25 

Second Year 1 98.2% 40 

Third Year 2 97.1% 50 

Fourth Year 5 96.7% 60 

Fifth Year 6 96.5% 50 

Sixth Year 4 94.8% 40 

Seventh Reception 93.6% 145 

 

 
SATs Week 

Monday 13th May to Thursday 16th May 
Next week our Year Six children will be sitting their SATs tests.  The tests will be taking place in the 
hall and the community room, so please can I ask parents and children to keep noise to a minimum 
whilst on the school grounds. 
 
The children have been working very hard towards these tests, so please keep them in your thoughts 
at this important time in their learning journey.   
 

 
 

Friday 17th May – Year 6 Only 
The SATs tests finish on Thursday 17th May and on the Friday, the Year 6 class will be having a party 
to celebrate!  This is for Year 6 only.  Therefore, can I ask the parents of the children in Year 6 to send 
in some party food on Friday morning. Crisps, cakes, biscuits, sweets etc etc! 
 

 
Breakfast Club 

Next week, due to the SATs tests taking place in the hall, breakfast club will take place in the Year 5 
classroom.  All children must enter through the back door. 
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Residentials 
Please note that all monies must be paid by Friday 17th May for the Year 6 residential trip to 
Pettypool.  Please contact the office if you have any queries. 
 
Both Year 3 and Year 4 have recently enjoyed their residential trips; Year 3 to Burwardsley and Year 4 
to Pettypool.  Both classes had a great time and made some lasting memories.  Thank you to 
everyone who helped make these trips a great experience for the children. 
 

After School Club 
A letter has been sent home this week about the after school club for the second half of this term.  
Please note that if you put your child’s name down for a place in the club, they must attend every 
week.  The last two clubs have been oversubscribed and there has been a waiting list.  If your child 
misses one session without a good reason, the place will be offered to a child on the waiting list. 

 
 

Uniform Ordering 
If you would like to order uniform for next year, please request an order form at the office and return 
as soon as possible so that we can place  a bulk order.  We will try to fulfil any orders before we break 
up for the summer, however, the school will be open on Wednesday 4th September for uniform 
collection.  Payment must be made upon collection of goods.  Please note we accept cash or 
cheques, made payable to Windmill Hill Primary School. 

 
Celebration Assembly 

There will be no assembly on Friday 17th May as the Year 6 children will be holding their end 
of SATs party in the hall! 
 

 
ParentApp 

We will shortly be launching a new ParentApp which will enable us to have a more direct 
communication with our parents and carers.   
 
In order for the app to be successful, we require an up to date email address to invite 
parents and carers to use the app.  Please can you ensure that the office has your current 
email address.  You can do this by emailing admin.windmillhill@halton.gov.uk or popping 
into school and passing it to Mrs Towers. 
 

 
Thank you for all your support. 
 
Kind regards 
 

 
 
Miss P Newman 
Headteacher 
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